
COVID-19 March 19, 2020 Update to our RUSD 
Family 
MARCH 19, 2020  
  
Dear RUSD Families,  
  
In response to the escalating concerns about public safety and the COVID-19 
pandemic, and at the strong recommendation of the Placer County Public Health Office, 
non-essential Rocklin Unified employees will now handle work from home via email and 
phone channels. This will be in effect from March 20, 2020, to April 3, 2020. 
  
All school sites and all district offices will be closed during this time. School office 
employees and district office employees will be checking voicemails and responding to 
emails during normal school and office hours.  
  
This directive will NOT affect our free breakfast and lunch service we are offering for 
any child under the age of 18 Monday through Friday.  The grab and go free meal 
service will still be available each weekday from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. at Whitney and 
Rocklin High Schools, Spring View Middle School and Antelope Creek and Sierra 
Elementary Schools from March 16-April 13th which includes Spring Break. 
  
NEW: Meal service will be offered at Rocklin Elementary School beginning 
Monday, March 23​ at the same dates and times listed above. 
  
Also, if your family is living in transitional/temporary housing, supporting a foster youth, 
or experiencing a significant hardship and you need assistance accessing our free 
nutrition services during this time, our District Office personnel is taking phone calls at 
our District Office number (916) 624-2428 during regular business hours, Monday 
through Friday 7:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  Please leave your name and phone number and 
you will receive a call back in a timely manner. 
  
As you know, our teachers and school teams have been working diligently to deliver 
quality learning experiences and we appreciate your patience and support as we 
transition to remote and online learning for our students and teachers. Again, the 
one-stop location for all information and links for support as it relates to Online and 
Remote Learning Resources can be found on the RUSD Web Page at 
www.rocklinusd.org/Parents/RUSDKeepsConnected-OnlineRemote-Learning​. 
  
We will continue to monitor the situation with public health officials and provide updates 
as we receive them.  Should schools need to be closed beyond Spring Break we will 
provide additional information on how we will continue remote learning and other 

https://www.rocklinusd.org/Parents/RUSDKeepsConnected-OnlineRemote-Learning/index.html


services as we collaborate with our labor partners to address these unprecedented 
times. 

● For general questions about COVID-19 and precautions currently recommended 
by Placer County Public Health, residents may call the county’s Coronavirus 
information line at (530) 886-5310.  

● Current information about the Coronavirus is available at 
placer.ca.gov/coronavirus​ and on the ​CDC website​. 

  
Thank you again, 
Roger Stock 
Superintendent 
Rocklin Unified School District 
 

http://placer.ca.gov/coronavirus
http://www.cdc.gov/

